
‭New bus shelter on Kilgobbin Road‬

‭Submission to Public Consultation‬
‭January 2025‬

‭Dear DLR Planning team,‬

‭Thank you for the opportunity to make a submission to the planning application made by the‬
‭National Transport Authority for a bus shelter on Kilgobbin Road. I requested this new bus‬
‭shelter on Kilgobbin Road previously and was very happy when the NTA said they would be‬
‭submitting an application for it.‬
‭I have a number of points:‬

‭●‬ ‭The shelter should have seating‬
‭●‬ ‭The shelter should not use any LED lighting on any advertising panels as this is a‬

‭residential area.‬
‭●‬ ‭The shelter should have a real time information panel. There are many older‬

‭residents in this area who rely on the bus and a real time display would be very‬
‭helpful for them.‬

‭●‬ ‭The shelter should have a green roof, to be compliant under section 12.4.14 of the‬
‭County Development Plan, which I put in myself. It says “Taxi and Bus shelters should‬
‭consider the incorporation of green roofs with pollinators”. We also have to take into‬
‭account our DLR Biodiversity Action Plan 2021-2025 when making these decisions.‬

‭Thank you for continuing to invest in bus shelter infrastructure in Stepaside and our‬
‭surrounding communities.‬

‭If you would like to follow up on anything in this submission, please feel free to reach out to‬
‭me on‬‭ooconnor@cllr.dlrcoco.ie‬‭.‬

‭Kind regards,‬

‭Councillor Oisín O’Connor‬
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